 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 9TH 2009.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PC Su Broadwell attended on behalf of the Police and reported on 5 recorded crimes during the last month – 3 burglaries of dwellings and 2 thefts. 
Speed checks had been conducted on the A58, resulting in 3 fines and 1 warning – all involving local people. Cllrs suggested that more offenders might be detected if surveys were carried out early in the morning. 

Cllr Flockton reported that a cover had come off a gas/water(?)  hydrant at the end of The Drive and needed to be replaced. 

A recent incident, already reported to the Police, involving a group of between 40 to 50 lads going  camping in Hetchell Woods was also discussed and  PC Broadbent confirmed that contact had been made with 5 who had been made to clear up their rubbish. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Overfield, Tatman, Bradford , Flockton, Lobley, Hoyland and Wright. 
APOLOGIES None. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   Cllr Overfield declared a personal and prejudicial interest in item 6 Correspondence and New Business, and after answering questions from other Cllrs, left the meeting. 
6219   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 12TH  2009 These were approved. 
6220   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Work on Castle Hill Steps by PC Working Party. This had not taken place as only 3 men had been available to help. It was agreed to re arrange for Saturday April  25 at 9.30 am.(Action PC men)
2. Emptying of playground and parkfield litter bins. Mark Hullah had agreed to undertake this. The amount of rubbish deposited in the bins was to be monitored to work out how many lifts were needed. (Action MH and NO)
3. Congreve Noticeboard. Cllr Bradford had approached Wetherby Glass about the provision of a heading for the board. All they could offer was lettering to stick on the inside of the glass. It was agreed to leave the noticeboard without a heading for the time being. 
4. Conditions in Hetchell Woods Cllr Bradford reported that coppicing was continuing and the fence had been mended ,but unfortunately the camping season had arrived.  Drug dealing, made known to the Police, was being conducted on a regular basis on Tuesday evenings at the top end of the reserve. It was agreed to ask via the newsletter and website for anyone aware of camping activity in Hetchell Wood or in Pompecali to inform the Police. 
5. Youth Provision. Cllr Bradford reported that the last night of the season for the club at the Sports club had been that week. Numbers of youths attending was on average 17-25.
6. West Well . Cllrs Stentiford and Bradford had cleared debris from the well, as agreed. Cllr Stentiford reported on a meeting held with Cllr Rachael Procter, Phil Wardell and a representative of the Planning Committee, concerning the well. They wanted a hedge reinstated as the boundary, rather than a metal fence, considered unsuitable for a conservation area. £5000 might be available from the Environment Fund.  He had sought reassurance that, in the event of a dispute over ownership, Ward Cllrs would support the Parish Council.  
7. Flooding Report. Cllr Overfield had revised the draft report and had produced a very comprehensive document detailing the flooding problem areas within the village with suggestions for tackling each one. It was agreed to send this with a covering letter to Alec Shelbrooke, asking for an update on all action points raised . It was agreed to send a copy to Collingham Parish Council. (Action JG)
8. Path from Congreves to Parkfield. It was agreed to ask for an update every 6 months from LCC Rights of Way Dept. It was also agreed to invite Roger Brooks to the June meeting to discuss progress. (Action JG)
9. Changes to Conservation Area. The Clerk had received a number of copies of the final document which she distributed to Cllrs. Both parts of the school , upper and lower, had been included in spite of disagreement from the Parish Council as they were on the same site. 
10 Registration of Parkfield, Sportsfield and Playground. The Clerk had been informed that this was almost completed. 
11. Purchases of Bardsey Parish Map. Response had been slow to date. 
12. Rural Transport Conference – Report from Cllr Hoyland. This had held little interest for villages in our part of Leeds. Further inquiries had been made about the possibility of a bus shelter on the A58. Employment and training were the 2 main criteria for the coming year. 
13. Arrangements for Annual Parish Meeting. It was agreed that:-
· The Chairman would deliver a report emphasising the main achievements during the year

· The Clerk would give the financial report. 

· Cllr Tatman would speak briefly on Planning.

· Cllr Hoyland would speak briefly on Highways. 

· Cllr Bradford would speak about the Playground.

· Tim Gittins would speak about twinning and the Fest.
· Cllr Flockton would obtain the wine and John Wright and Pauline Tatman would be asked to serve it. 
14. Vacancy on Parish Council. There had been only one application – Mr Tim Gittins. It was then proposed  the Chairman, seconded Cllr  Lobley, and  agreed unanimously that Mr Gittins be invited to serve on Bardsey Parish Council. 
15. Ascot Path Finance.  Cllr Overfield reported on a meeting held with Cllr Rachael Procter, Chris Gomersall and James Child.The Ascot Path had unfortunately been downgraded on to the reserve list and it was agreed to make every effort to get it restored to the action list. The next meeting of the determining committee was due to take place on April 21st. The 4 present at the meeting agreed to meet the day before and to invite Cllr Carter, Leader of the Council, to join them.
16. Harewood & Wetherby P.& T. Council Forum – Thursday March 26th- Linton Village Hall. Cllr Flockton had attended on behalf of the Parish Council but felt that there had been little of interest to report. 
17. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland had e mailed Cllrs before the meeting an update from Mark Owens, Highways. 

· Gullies on Church Lane/ The Ginnel – authorised for clearance..
· Blocked culvert opposite 3 Church Lane –passed to Joe Smallman, Becks Inspector. 
· Pothole opposite Valley Gardens, Church Lane – work authorised.
· Damaged bridge parapet , Church Lane – referred to Bridges Section. 
· Encroachment on Woodacre Lane – No further action to be taken against property owners.
Cllr Hoyland had thanked Mark Owens .  
6221   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllrs Overfield and Wright had met a representative from the York Environment Agency about protecting the corner . They had been informed that as the beck was not a main watercourse it was not their responsibility. Various forms of surfacing had been  suggested for the area, to be carried out  in the summer. Cllrs discussed the problem of Himalayan Balsam weed and agreed to ask Mark Hullah to spray it. Mark was also to be asked to supply bark surfacing for the far end. (Action NO)
2 .Willan’s Wood. An estimate for £320 for clearing the rhododendrons in the wood had been received from BY Landscapes. Cllrs considered this to be a large expenditure to eradicate  these plants ,and there was no agreement on the desirability of denuding the wood in this way. It was therefore agreed to consult Mr Lapish of LCC before taking any decision.(Action JG) 
3. Playground. Cllr Bradford reported that he, Cllr Wright , and the Clerk had held several meetings to discuss new equipment and sources of funding. They had met with Mike Palmer Jones, a recent resident to the village, who had been Director of Leisure Services for LCC and had been largely responsible for the playground at Thorner. They had also met on site with Martin Wright of LCC who had also offered his help with the project. Wicksteed Leisure had updated them on the price of the equipment previously proposed by ex Cllr Gooch. Brochures had also been obtained from several other firms. Cllr Bradford had met several makers of playground fencing and was compiling quotations from them. 
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report. 
6222   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/0133/FU/HE – The Corner, Mill Lane – Garage , repositioning of vehicular access and boundary wall and gates.- Object.  
(b) P/09/00981/FU/NE – 12 The Dell – House.- No comment.    

I P/09/000104 /FU/NE – Flats at Bank Top. – Object. 
(d) P/09/00664/FU/HW – Half Acre House, 1 Blackmoor Lane – Garage and Store. – Object. 
(e) P/09/01103/FU/NE – Formation of vehicular access to Syke Lane to plots 6 & 7 Woodlands Park.- Object.
(f) P/09000684/FU/HE – Askrigg, Mill Lane – Exts. – Some comments.
(g) P/09/00671- 1 Second Ave. – Ext.- No objection. 
(h) P/09/01300 – 8 First Ave – Ext. – Object. 
The Council endorsed the views of the Planning Sub-Committee. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/08/06923 – Cockridge – Lyncroft, Scarsdale Lane – 4 Bed. House. 
(b) P/09/00185 – Brown – 28 Wayside Crescent – Increase in roof height, dormer window & roof lights to form rooms in roof space. 
I P/09/00236/FU – Lambert – Red Roof, Tithe Barn Lane – Orangery. 

(d) P/09/00013/FU – Clayton – 5 Castle Close – Exts.
(e) P/08/06072/FU – Jackson – Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane, Wike – 4 Bed. House. 

(f) P/08/05352/FU – Bardsey Primary School – Best Family Childcare Ltd – Nursery Block. 
(g) P/09/00664/FU – Reed – Half Acre House, 1 Blackmoor Lane , Scarcroft. 

(h) P/09/00339/FU – McMullen – 25 Bankfield – Cons. 

(i) P/09/00239/FU – Young – 29 Congreve Way – Det. Outbuilding 
(j) P/09/00671/FU – Aspden – 1 Second Ave- Ext. .
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 08/06993 – Young- 29 Congreve Way – Retro App. for Veranda.
6223   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Lloyds of Bardsey – Landscaping near Parish Map       ( Retro)            £697.03.
(b) YLCA Subsbscription                                                                                478.00

(c) Deep Blue Digital – Renewal of Bardsey Domain Registration                  28.75.

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2. Adjustment to Clerks’ Salaries from April 2008 .The Clerk had circulated details of the minor adjustment to salaries 2008-9. On her current salary scale SCP 21 this would amount to an annual increase of £20. Cllrs agreed to this increase. 
3. Audit of Accounts.   The Clerk had circulated the end of year figures to be presented at the Annual Parish Meeting. The forms to complete the accounts had been received and had to be completed and approved by the Council by the June meeting. (Action JG)  
6224   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1. New Speed Limit Signs- Tithe Barn Lane. Nearby residents had voiced concern over the proliferation of 30mph signs which had appeared on the road. Although the Parish Council had approved the 30 mph limit on this road they had not been aware that this would mean so many repeater signs. When LCC had been made aware of residents’ concerns, they had explained that these signs were necessary because of the lack of street lights. However, they had subsequently removed some of the signs. 
2. A Grave Matter A course was to be held on March 25 to help manage cemeteries. Noted. 

3. Selection of an Additional Parish Council Rep. to Standards Board. Noted. 
4. Letter from AWM re increase in charges. Bardsey will be charged an extra 79p per lift. 
5. Letter from LCC re Speed Limit (No 13) taking effect from April 1 2009.  Noted. 
6. Letter from Roy Lunn requesting grant from Bardsey Parish Council. The Chairman of the Sports Club had written to the Chairman of the Parish Council suggesting that the Council should pay all the professional charges involved in the re-development to the clubhouse, amounting to £20,000 approx. After some discussion, it was proposed Cllr Bradford, seconded the Chairman, and agreed by 6 votes to 1 against (Cllr Overfield had left the meeting) to make £5000 available to the Sports Club, should it be required.  
6225   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1. Thanks to Glendales  At Cllr Flockton’s suggestion, it was agreed to write complimenting Glendales on their recent grass cutting in the village.(Action JG)
2. Further comments on Highway Matters. Cllr Hoyland reported:

· She had complained about the standard of repair on the footpath on Church Lane and had been advised that this would be reviewed in 2010/11.
· She had reminded them about the need to identify the drains at the Bingley Arms.

· She had been informed that the footpath on Mill Lane would be included in next year’s review. 

3. Improvement to Play Area for Nursery Group behind Village Hall It was reported that Gill Nobs, Playgroup Leader, with the consent of the Tennis Club, intended to level the ground , lay down some chippings, and erect a small gate. 
4. Brick Retaining Wall adjacent to Tennis Pavilion  It was noted that this was splitting. The Tennis Club lease would have to be checked to ascertain responsibility for this repair. (Action JG)
5. Report on Meeting of Wetherby Crime Prevention Committee from Cllr Wright on behalf of her husband. 

· They are currently looking for a sponsor for their lanyards. 

· They want to improve their profile at local shows.

· It was suggested that Bardsey was in a minority of Councils which did not make an annual grant to them. Most contributed £100 per annum. 

Signed: 

Date: 
BPC April 09 Mins. 
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